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God’s love knows no barriers.  St. Pascal’s...where all people matter. 
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 FROM THE PASTOR'S DESK  

Wednesday Morning Mass. This 2021-22 school year will be similar to the  

2020-21 year in that the 9:30 AM Wednesday School Mass will be restricted to   

St. Pascal Regional Catholic School students, teachers and staff members because 

of COVID-19 safety protocols. There will be an 8:00 AM Wednesday Parish Mass 

which parishioners and the public are welcome to attend. Thus, our weekday 

Parish Mass schedule is Tuesday-Friday at 8:00 AM. In the past, I know that 

parishioners enjoyed coming to the Wednesday School Masses. They felt inspired 

to see the students involved at Mass, proclaiming the Scriptures and Intercessions, 

helping as altar servers, singing in the student choir, and hearing a youth-focused 

homily from Deacon Rich or me. I look forward to the day when we can welcome 

parishioners back to School Masses.  

Labor Day Weekend and the End of Summer. Monday, September 6, is Labor 

Day, and this weekend will feel like the end of summer to many of us. Some 

schools have started classes already, and some schools (including St. Pascal 

Regional Catholic School) have the first day of class on Tuesday, September 7. 

When school classes start for most families, the carefree summer schedule 

changes to a regular routine of the academic year. I hear from parents that 

although their children complain about the end of summer vacation and the start 

of the school year, many of our young people like the regular routine of the 

school schedule. If you are sad to see summer vacation end, keep in mind that the 

astronomical definition of summer is the three months from June 21 to 

September 22. These dates correspond to the summer solstice (June 21) and the 

autumnal equinox (September 22). With that reckoning, you do not have to say 

goodbye to summer until September 22.  

The Catholic Services Appeal Foundation (CSAF) conducts an Annual 

Appeal to fund 20 Designated Ministries within the Archdiocese of St. Paul and 

Minneapolis that no one parish can support on its own. These ministries include 

Abria Pregnancy Resources, American Indian Ministry, Catholic Charities, 

Hospital Chaplains, Latino Ministry and more. I invite you to support the Appeal. 

You may give online at csafspm.org or by contacting The Catholic Services 

Appeal Foundation office, phone: 612.294.6622. Here is an update on our 

progress towards our Parish goal as of August 27, 2021: 

St. Pascal Parish Goal: $ 41,935.00 

Total Pledged: $ 22,493.75 

% of Goal Pledged: 54% 

Total Received: $ 21,596.97 

% of Goal Received:  52% 

Prayer Intentions of Pope Francis. Each year, the Holy Father asks for our 

prayers for a specific intention each month. You are invited to answer the Holy 

Father's request and to join with many people worldwide in praying for this 

intention each month.  

Prayer Intention of Pope Francis for September 2021: An Environmentally 

Sustainable Lifestyle. We pray that we all will make courageous choices for a 

simple and environmentally sustainable lifestyle, rejoicing in our young people 

who are resolutely committed to this.  

God Bless You, 

Father John Mitchell 
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CELEBRATION WEEKEND! 



CELEBRATION WEEKEND! 



 

 

 

 

 

 
 

“Praise be to you, my Lord.” 
 

“LAUDATO SI’, mi’ Signore” – “Praise be to you, my Lord.”  These are the words that open Pope 

Francis’ encyclical on ecology and care for God’s creation.  These words, quoting St. Francis of Assisi’s 

beautiful canticle, remind us that our common home is like a sister with whom we share our life and a 

beautiful mother who opens her arms to embrace us.   

 

Pope Francis’ encyclical letter Laudato Si’ was released in June 2015. Five years later, in 2020, Pope 

Francis invited all Catholics and people of good will to celebrate its fifth anniversary by protecting 

families and future generations through action to care for our common home.  Here are themes that 

Pope Francis highlighted in Laudato Si’ which require our urgent response today.  

 

• A Moral and Spiritual Challenge. The ecological crisis, Pope Francis writes, is a summons to 

profound interior conversion—to renew our relationships with God, one another, and the 

created world. 

• Care for God’s Creation. God created the world and entrusted it to us as a gift. Now we have 

the responsibility to care for and protect it and all people, who are part of creation. Protecting 

human dignity is strongly linked to care for creation. 

• We are All Connected. We are connected to the rest of the human family, to the created 

world, and to those who will come after us in future generations. 

• Impact on the Poor. People in poverty have contributed least to climate change, yet they are 

disproportionately impacted by it. As a result of excessive use of natural resource by wealthy 

nations, those who are poor experience pollution, lack of access to clean water, hunger, and 

more. 

• Called to Solidarity. We are one human family and have a shared responsibility for others and 

for creation. Wealthy countries have a responsibility to reduce consumption of non-renewal 

resources and should help poorer nations develop in sustainable ways. 

• Technological and economic development must serve human beings and enhance human 

dignity, instead of creating an economy of exclusion, so that all people have access to what is 

needed for authentic human development. 

• Supporting Life, Protecting Creation. Concern for nature is incompatible with failure to protect 

vulnerable human beings, such as unborn children, people with disabilities, or victims of 

human trafficking. 

• A Time to Act. Pope Francis calls for a change in lifestyle and consumption. We can make 

important changes as individuals, families, and communities, and as civil and political leaders. 

• Hope and Joy. “Injustice is not invincible” (no. 74) and we act knowing that we seek to live out 

God’s vision of renewed relationships with God, ourselves, one another, and creation. 

 

  

http://www.vatican.va/content/francesco/en/encyclicals/documents/papa-francesco_20150524_enciclica-laudato-si.html


 

How You Can Respond 

 

Each of us are called to take concrete steps – from reducing consumption to working for political 

change – to better care for creation. Here are some ideas. 

 

1. Become more aware of our connectedness. Care for one another and creation includes 

understanding that “everything is connected” (no. 91) and that the economy, politics, 

community involvement, and technology all affect the future of the planet and humankind. 

How can we become more aware of our connectedness? 

2. Changes to lifestyle and consumption habits can make a big difference. For example, get a 

re-usable water bottle, take shorter showers, walk, bike or take public transportation instead 

of driving, recycle, compost food waste, and buy energy efficient appliances. 

3. Make changes institutionally at your parish, school, or workplace. For example, start recycling 

and composting, use washable dinnerware in cafeterias, share electronically instead of 

printing, do an energy audit, and install solar panels. 

4. Support local efforts to solve environmental problems. Community groups around the 

country are working to make city, county, and state-wide changes that can make a big 

difference. Find out what is going on locally and get involved. 

5. Contact your members of Congress to share Pope Francis’ message and urge action to 

address climate change. 

 

Prayer 

 

Triune Lord, wondrous community of infinite love, 

teach us to contemplate you 

in the beauty of the universe, 

for all things speak of you. 

Awaken our praise and thankfulness 

for every being that you have made. 

Give us the grace to feel profoundly joined 

to everything that is. 

 

God of love, show us our place in this world 

as channels of your love 

for all the creatures of this earth, 

for not one of them is forgotten in your sight. 

 

 

 

Enlighten those who possess power and money 

that they may avoid the sin of indifference, 

that they may love the common good,  

advance the weak, and care for this world in 

which we live. 

The poor and the earth are crying out. 

O Lord, seize us with your power and light, 

help us to protect all life, 

to prepare for a better future, 

for the coming of your Kingdom 

of justice, peace, love and beauty. 

Praise be to you! 

Amen. 

 
Excerpted from “A Christian prayer in union with creation,”  

in Laudato Si’, no. 246 

 

For More Information 

 

• U.S. Conference of Catholic Bishops webpage on Environment and Environmental Justice 

(www.usccb.org/environment) 

• Catholic Climate Covenant (www.catholicclimatecovenant.org) 

• WeAreSaltAndLight.org  

http://www.usccb.org/environment
http://www.catholicclimatecovenant.org/
http://www.wearesaltandlight.org/
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